RHM Update 7/4/22
God is on the move in Dungu!
As a result of the recent modem replacement at the Hope House, the first ever Zoom meeting was held on Saturday, June 25 between the nine-member steering committee in Dungu and the RHM board here in Easton. This improved level of communication is a great asset, and we plan to have these Zoom calls regularly going forward.
The steering community had much to report on a variety of topics. 
· In agriculture, the soybean and sesame crops have been sold resulting in a profit. The plan is to continue with this project. Sadly, 14 of the 25 pigs being raised died of a virus. Others were sold leading to a positive balance and continued hope for the future as this project moves forward with the purchase of more pigs.

· The recent vision trip to Dungu lead by Bagu Alobeyo, the Executive Director of RHM, netted much interest and the commitment by members of the trip to raising funds for various student projects and needs. This includes monies for curriculum development of the seminary program at UBECA.

· Trauma Healing dates have been set for August 11 to 20, 2022. A two-day refresher course will be held for those who were previously trained in adult trauma healing in the past. An additional training will be held to introduce an audio format designed for oral cultures. Finally, a training will be held to prepare adults to bring trauma healing to children in this part of the DRC. Following the four days of training, the participants will utilize their acquired skills and knowledge to run a five-day trauma healing camp for children in the area. 

· Both the steering committee in Dungu and the board here in the US have agreed to move forward with plans to build a medical clinic on the land given to RHM near to the Hope House. Considering Dr. Emile’s training, this clinic would make surgery under anesthesia possible and thereby serve as a compliment to the treatment currently available in the area. The funds of this year’s bike tour will be a critical part of realizing this goal. The initial phase will require $50,000 in funding to accomplish.
As you can see, there is much to be thankful for and to be in prayer about! Thank you for your continued support of the work God is doing in Dungu though RHM. Remember our bike tour riders as they gather support and prepare for their ride from July 31 to August 5th!
